Bishyiga Parish
Gikongoro Diocese

25th  April 2025

To the Friends of Saint Petrus Parish of Bonn

The Republic of Germany

Dear Markus WAGEMANN, Klaus von STOSCH, Madam Karine , Father Markus Hofmann,
Ladies and Gentlemen,

It is great pleasure for us to take this opportunity to address you and to the Christians of Saint Petrus  our own warm salutation and the salutation on behalf of Christians of Bishyiga Parish. Our Lord Christ arisen from the dead be with you all! 

Days had elapsed without being in touch with you, but we thought of friends of Bonn. We had here a good Lent and the happy Easter. The preparations for the Easter  began with a series of actions such as visiting Church Basic Communities, acceptation of Jesus by families, laying ground tiles at the altar of the main church of the parish among others. The last action was accomplished before the Easter, which was more festive than usual. The main church seem renewed by the whole floor of the Altar covered  by the tiles and a new light installed above. The project of laying the tiles was executed by the parish and the initiative of Christians and priests. At the moment we are preparing the mail, a new initiative to build a shrine of the Statue of Our Lady of Kibeho not far from the church. A number of Christians have committed to realize the project. We hope to have done this before we commemorate the Jubilee for the Family  0n 9 August at Bishyiga on the diocese level.
Although the Easter’s Day was great, the following day was so sorrowful because of His Holiness Pope Francis’s death. We wish his rest in peace. We follow closely the situation in Vatican in different media.
Here in Rwanda we have great rainy season. It is raining a lot. The situation is precarious in Eastern region of Democratic of Congo as it is worsening in Ukraine. One cannot imagine will happen in the future as politicians of strong countries are inclined to make wars instead of peace.

Coming to the visit to Bonn in September, we have honoured the invitation and  our delegation will attend the celebration with the Christians of St. Petrus Parish and get opportunity to renew the partnership between our parishes. The visit could be the opportunity of talking about the projects. Meanwhile we would like to inform you that the church of Runege Sub-parish Station (Centrale de Runege) is to re-build. We have gathered some thousands of bricks. The construction should start as soon as the Local Government allows the closed churches to re-open in December. The Churches of Rugazi and Gifurwe are still closed although the requirements are filled especially for the Church of Gifurwe. The church of Kizimyamuriro Parish is closed.
The implementation of the Project of Maintaining Rain Water is successful. However  the prices of different materials go high everyday especially materials for construction. I think the Project of Rearing Pigs can work. Next time we will send you a list of projects of priority.
We have a new priest whose name is Father Samuel. The Christians come in the mass. We have two full masses on Sunday. In Europe, Western world in general Christianity is declining considerably, we wonder what this Planet would become if people do not believe and pray. Does the Church of Germany have a lot of candidates who want to become permanent deacons? We think Klaus helps a lot in different church services.
Dear friends, let us stop here today. Greet all friends and have nice Easter time.

Sincerely yours,

Father Patrick SIBOMANA,  Bishyiga Parish Priest

UTAZIRUBANDA François,President of Bishyiga Parish Council

